Dancing Horse Dressage
July 12, 2018 Meeting Minutes

In attendance: Cynthia Lord, Sonya Vann, Meghan Wolfgram, Annie Vliegenthart and Sandy Gillespie.
June meeting minutes approved as posted on the website.

Treasurer’s Report: Current balance is $8772.45. Profit/Loss statement for show season presented.
Income of $9591 which included membership fees, expenses of $6531 included USDF member fees
paid out, resulting in show profit of $3060. Approximate cost of banquet prizes and food should be
$2500.

DHD rewards program has $400 left in the authorized funds. Isabel Cheng’s recent written report has
been posted and her reward money paid.

Treasurer’s report approved.
Old Business:

Banquet:

Banquet date is set for August 25 at Annie’s mother’s home on Riverside Drive in Indialantic. Banquet
will start at 12pm with pool party and food, award ceremony at approximately 1:30 followed by more
pool party after. Parking for the event will be on Miami Avenue.

Sandy will send out Evite with a RSVP date by Aug 17" to all winners and general DHD membership.
Notice will also be posted on the DHD Facebook and Website with a Sandy listed as a point of contact
for those interested in learning more. Evite will go out August 1. Sonya has agreed to put together 10-
12 centerpieces to be raffled. Sandy is also hoping to get a few Dover Gift Certificates for the raffle as
well. Sandy has secured most of the prizes, she has one more company to order from and will contact
Stacy Marchetti to get the items embroidered. She plans to have all items needing to be embroider to
Stacy by August 1% if not before.

DHD will be providing Sandwich rings and cake from Publix, we need a volunteer to coordinate
ordering and pick up once RSVP’s are received. Club will also provide water, lemonade and tea.
Attendees are requested to bring a dish to share.

Annie would also like a few helpers with set up a few hours before the start. Sonya has volunteered.
Fall Clinic:

September 16 at Wickham Park with Hank Hutson as the clinician. Meghan will verify and complete
paperwork with Wickham Park. Meghan was given a copy of the proposed clinic entry form. Minimum
of 6 rides. Closing date Sept 5. Side note: damaged arena at Wickham has been repaired.



New Business:

Sonya brought up the possibility of selling the chain arena, which sparked a discussion about the
possible need to start thinking about the replacement of the current arena in the future. Item has been
tabled for more thought. This led to some discussion of the possibility of setting up a short arena in the
small eastern most arena at Wickham. All agreed that we should measure to see if a short arena would
fit. This way we could still have the Southern most arena for warmup.

No more information on the possible show this fall at BG Polo — tabled.
Next meeting August 9" @ Annie’s.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Sandy Gillespie



